
 

  

Report of the Area Alternate Chair March 08, 2013 
Spring Assembly 
I have been busy.  I attended a whole bunch of 2013 Spring Conference planning meetings as 
area liaison; it seemed like every other Sunday I drove to Rockford.  I have also attended a few 
2013 Big Book Conference planning meeting, also as area liaison.  I have also worked on 
rounding up all the NIA supplies that had been spread out because we have been without an 
alternate chair for a while.  I also reached out to all the DCM’s to find out if any district was 
interested in holding the 2014 Spring Conference.  Cheryl V. our Alternate Delegate did 
something similar but also asked why no one was stepping up to host this event.  I have also 
exchanged a lot of e-mails with various DCM’s about hosting NIA committee meetings, NIA 
Assemblies, and the NIA Pre-General Service Conference Workshop. 
 
Thank you for allowing me to be of service 
Allen J. 
NIA Alternate Chair 
Panel 62 / Area 20 


